
 

MARLBORO TOWNSHIP COUNCIL BUDGET 
REMOTELY HELD MEETING WORKSHOP 

 
February 18, 2021 

 
The Marlboro Township Council held its budget workshop 
meeting remotely on February 18, 2021 at 6:36 P.M., following 
the regularly scheduled Council meeting. 
 

Council President Cantor opened the meeting and announced 
that pursuant to the provisions of the Open Public Meetings 
Act, notice of this special meeting of the Township Council 
of the Township of Marlboro was emailed  to the Asbury Park 
Press, the Star Ledger and News Transcript on February 16, 
2021, published in the Asbury Park Press on February 9, 2021; 
posted on the Bulletin Board of the Municipal Building, 
township website and Channel 77 and filed in the office of 
the Municipal Clerk, placed on the township website and 
Channel 77.  The purpose of the special meeting was to hold 
budget discussions.  
 
The Clerk called the Roll. 
 
PRESENT: Councilwoman Marder, Councilwoman Mazzola, 

Council Vice President Metzger, Councilman 
Scalea and Council President Cantor. 

 
Also present were: Mayor Jonathan L. Hornik, 
Business Administrator Jonathan Capp, Chief 
Financial Officer Lori Russo, Municipal Clerk 
Susan A. Branagan and Deputy Municipal Clerk 
Jennifer M. Johnson. 

 
Mayor Hornik - provided opening remarks. Business 
Administrator Jonathan Capp presented an overview of the 2021 
Municipal Budget. 
 
Council reviewed the following budgets: 
 
Public Works – Bob Miller was available telephonically. 

 
Community Development – Trevor Taylor was present. 

 
Public Safety - Chief Peter Pezzullo and Deputy Chief 
Frederick Reck were present. 

 
Recreation - Director Suzanne Leifer was present. 
 



 

Administration & Finance/Authorities & Districts/Other – 
Municipal Clerk Susan A. Branagan provided an overview of the 
Clerk’s Office. Lynn Franco provided an update of the Mayor’s 
Office. Business Administrator Jonathan Capp and CFO Lori 
Russo discussed with Council and answered their questions on 
all remaining budgets.  
 
Discussion followed, after which it was Council’s consensus 
to introduce the budget at the March 4, 2021 Council Meeting.  
 
At 8:02 P.M., Council Vice President Metzger moved that the 
meeting be adjourned. This was seconded by Councilwoman 
Mazzola, and as there was no objection, the Clerk was asked 
to cast one ballot.  
 

 
MINUTES APPROVED: MARCH 4, 2021 
 
OFFERED BY: MARDER    AYES: 5 
 
SECONDED BY: METZGER   NAYS: 0 
 
 
 
_________________________    _________________________ 
SUSAN A. BRANAGAN,   JEFF CANTOR, 
MUNICIPAL CLERK    COUNCIL PRESIDENT 
030421 
 


